# AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

icoln, Nebraska

October 1978

# ANNUAL "BRODA" DINNER IS SET FOR NOVEMBER 2, 1978

The Annual "Broda" Dinner will be Thursday, November 2, 1978 at 6:00 PM at First Plymouth Congregational Church, 20th and D St. There is plenty of parking available, including a lot east of the church. Another good roast beef dinner is planned with a program to follow. Seating is limited. Some members were disappointed last year. We will sell tickets to members only until October 26th. After that they are on a first come, first serve basis. Please list the members for whom you are ordering tickets.

Donation tickets for a special drawing for some very fine prizes are enclosed with this notice. Return the stubs with your check along with payment for your dinner reservation and a self-addressed stamped envelope so we can mail you your dinner tickets for the drawing. Sell them to friends. It helps our chapter. Rember we have no local dues.

You may be the lucky winner of a beautiful, handmade applique quilt, Thanksgiving turkeys or hams, a hand crafted Christmas decoration made by Helen Heiser, First Aid Kits donated by Hugh Dobler AND MORE.

Mail your Stubs, Dinner Reservations, Money and stamped Fnvelope to: Mrs. Gerald Willis 219 D Street Lincoln, NE 68502

#### THANK YOU

\*\*To all volunteers who helped with the mailing of the <u>Journal</u> - Convention Issue.

\*\*To Henry Grenemeier for furnishing the station wagon to take the mailing to the Post Office.

\*\*To all the men who have helped with the care of the lawns at the Museum and Headquarters.

#### SEPTEMBER MEETING A SUCCESS

A big "thank you" to all our members, guests and friends who came to our first "Pot Luck" dinner, which was attended by 85 people. A ogram by our scholarship student and his German student friend followed. We heard good comments about this dinner. The food was good and there was plenty of it.

## AHSGR IS PROMINENT AT LINCOLN FEST

Lincoln Chapter AHSGR received an invitation to participate in the First Lincoln Fest held on September 21, 22, 23.

The Lincoln Board of Directors accepted, we had a small booth area on the corner of 15th and "O" and sold Home Made Sausage Sandwiches, Rye Bread, White Bread, "Fruit Kaffe Kuchen," and our "Küche Kochen" Cook Books. It was a great success.

One of our members Stan Linnertz was Chairman of this great Lincoln Festival. One of our Lincoln Chapter members, Curtis John Froscheiser, participated in the 13 mile marathon and two members, Paul and Paul Jr. Amen, participated in the balloon race.

"Thank you," Hugh Dobler for furnishing the tables we used at this festival.

## VOLUNTEER HELP NEEDED

\*\*To set tables for the "Broda" dinner. We also need help to serve and clean up.

Won't you call Mary Froscheiser 466-3716 Marie Willis 432-3747 or 435-5032.

\*\*To greet visitors and show them our very unique and interesting museum.

\*\*To join one of our mailing crews.

\*\*To file cards at headquarters.

## RELIVE THE CONVENTION HISTORICAL PROGRAM

Cassette Tapes of "Through The Years" are available. You may come to the Headquarters and purchase them.

They are \$9.00 2 - 1 hour tapes with a copy of the program.

If ordering by mail, send your check of \$9.00 to 631 "D" St. and it will be mailed to you.

MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN, THANKS TO "LEFTY" AND MOLLIE GRENEMEIER AND RUTH AMEN, WHO WENT TO BOTH PLACES TO HELP ORGANIZE.

\*\*\*\*\*